
 

 
Long Island Health Collaborative 

Attendance & Meeting Summary: April 11, 2018 9:30-11:30am 
 

Member Attendance: See list attached 
 

Welcome & Introductions 
 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, 

welcomes committee members to the November Long Island Health Collaborative 

Meeting. All members introduce themselves. 52 members are in attendance. 

Important State Updates 

• NYSDOH Bureau of Social Determinants 

of Health Overview 

• May 24th Legislative Briefing with Senator 

Kemp Hannon  

• Providing Feedback on the NYS 

Prevention Agenda for 2019-2024 

The New York State Department of Health has debuted a new department, The 

Bureau of Social Determinants, which was assembled in the past few months, grew 

out of the Medicaid Redesign Team Housing Initiative. The Bureau is attempting to 

work with Managed Care Organizations, Community-Based Organizations and 

Providers to design contracts that include at least one social determinant of health 

intervention. 

 

Save the Date! Senator Kemp Hannon would like to have the PHIP hold a meeting to 

hear about the Long Island Health Collaborative’s current projects. This meeting will 

take place on Thursday, May 24, 2018 in the afternoon. [UPDATE: This event will be 1 

– 2p.m.] Other state legislatures are invited to attend as well. Depending on the 

response, it may be possible to call into the meeting. 

 

Planning for the next six-year cycle (2019 – 2024) of the New York State Prevention 

Agenda is currently underway. The state’s Ad Hoc Committee has proposed updates 

to the Prevention Agenda, and are currently seeking input from all sectors (complete 

survey via https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2018-feedback.) Prevention Agenda 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/2018-feedback
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Priorities reviewed and finalized by the state Public Health and Health Planning 

Council (PHHPC.) As a reminder, the goal is to improve the health status of New 

Yorkers and reduce health disparities through increased emphasis on prevention. 

Cluster Updates 

• Food Access Cluster 

• Data Advisory  

• Physical Activity Cluster 

• LGBTQ Consortium 

The Food Access Cluster met for the second time on March 2, 2018. During the 

meeting, cluster members were able to view maps created by PHIP data analyst, 

Alyssa Bunce, and determine target populations. The next meeting will be on April 12, 

2018. The goal of this group is to create an inventory of Food Access Activities and 

map partner activity to determine overlap. In addition to mapping activities, we hope to 

create a visualization of target populations, locations, outcomes/metrics, etc. 

 

The next Data Advisory Cluster meeting will be in late May. During this meeting, the 

two local Regional Health Information Organizations, or RHIOs - NYCIG and Healthix -

will be presenting a report on obesity and diabetes they created for the Long Island 

Health Collaborative. This report will be the first time the LIHC has utilized the RHIO’s 

data on local providers. 

 

The first Physical Activity Cluster conference call was held on March 14, 2018. 

Representatives from Stony Brook Medicine, Western Suffolk BOCES and YMCA of 

Long Island were in attendance. Next steps include viewing these organizations’ data, 

creating maps to help choose the cluster’s focus, and scheduling a follow-up phone 

call. 

 

The third LGBTQ Consortium meeting was held on March 28, 2018. Anthony Santella 

of Hofstra University, Pride for Youth, Pulse Center for Patient Education Safety and 

Advocacy, Stony Brook Center for Public Health Education, the Transgender Resource 

Center each presented on 4 specific curriculum topics. Consortium leader, the LGBT 
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Network, will put all the presentations into one cohesive PowerPoint for the next 

meeting.  As a reminder, Consortium members will collaboratively produce a 45-minute 

awareness training. Each organization will be responsible for holding at least two 

awareness trainings before the end of 2018. 

Quarterly Data Report PHIP data analyst Alyssa Bunce worked collaboratively with PHIP contracted partner, 

DataGen, to create the first in a series of quarterly report examining trends and 

patterns of selected health topics. This report used several different data sources to 

describe and visualize adult Long Islanders’ rates of the physical activities. Q1: 

Physical Activity in Adults – a Look into the Long Island Region 

Networking Events in 2018 Feedback from past LIHC events have shown that members and other attendees find 

the opportunity to network is one of the best parts of Collaborative events. With this in 

mind, the LIHC will hold at least two networking events in 2018 - one in Suffolk and 

one in Nassau in the fall or early winter. The interactive event will be a “Bingo for 

Business,” game. If you have any suggestions for locations for hold this type of event 

for about 100 people, please email PHIP community engagement assistant, Pascale 

Fils-Aime at pfilsaime@nshc.org.  

DSRIP Partnership Updates 

• Suffolk Care Collaborative presented by 

Amanda Chirco, Project Manager 2di 

CHAP 

• Nassau Queens PPS presented by Anu 

Anish, DSRIP Project Coordinator & 

Bryan Valentin, Community Project 

Coordinator 

Amanda Chirco, Project Manager 2di CHAP, explained the Community Health 

Activation Program (CHAP) and encouraged CBOs to contact her to explore the 

possibly of becoming a partner. This project is focused on Medicaid-eligible persons 

not utilizing the health care system, and works to engage and activate those 

individuals to utilize primary and preventive care services. Please contact Amanda at 

(631) 638-1774 or amanda.Chirco@stonybrookmedicine.edu. To learn more, view the 

2di/CHAP website at https://suffolkcare.org/aboutDSRIP/projects/2di. 

 

Anu Anish, DSRIP Project Coordinator, & Bryan Valentin, Community Project 

Coordinator, presented on the “CBO Innovation Fund.” NQP created this fund with the 

https://www.lihealthcollab.org/filesimages/Data/Q1%20LIHC%20Data%20Report%20-%20Physical%20Activity.pdf
https://www.lihealthcollab.org/filesimages/Data/Q1%20LIHC%20Data%20Report%20-%20Physical%20Activity.pdf
mailto:pfilsaime@nshc.org
mailto:amanda.Chirco@stonybrookmedicine.edu
https://suffolkcare.org/aboutDSRIP/projects/2di
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goal of contracting with 33 Tier 1 CBOs (non-Medicaid billing). Through these 

contracts, NQP was able to build relationships with community members, gain 

knowledge of the needs of the communities and organizations that serve them, and 

explore opportunities to align efforts. To learn more about NQP’s projects, view 

http://www.nqpps.org for project information, project resources, training portal, news & 

events and careers. 

NASA Research Study for STEM Students & 
Professionals 

To those in the STEM or medical-related fields - researchers at Stony Brook University 

are conducting a study to learn more about the effects of online treatment for stress, 

anxiety and depression. Volunteers for this research must be over 18 years old and 

either professionals, postdocs or graduate students in STEM or medical-related fields. 

Volunteers found to meet research requirements will be mandated to complete 1 in-

person visit, 3 online lessons, and two follow-up questionnaires. There is 

compensation offered. Contact Juan Hernandez at 631-632-3797 or by email at 

sbustarstudy@gmail.com. 

Adjournment The next LIHC meeting is scheduled for June 13, 2018 at Matrix Corporate Park 

Conference Room, 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway, Hauppauge, NY 11788. As 

always, we are incredibly thankful for all our members do to drive LIHC initiatives. 

Please remember to send us your organization’s events for us to add to the website 

and weekly event blast. 

 

In Attendance: Alyssa Bunce, Data Analyst, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Amanda Chirco, Project Manager, Suffolk Care 

Collaborative; Anne Marie Montijo, Deputy Director for Strategic Initiatives, Association for Mental Health & Wellness; Anu Anish, 

DSRIP Project Manager, Nassau Queens PPS; Ashley Clay, Dietetic Intern, Stony Brook University; August Ruckdeschel, East End 

Project Coordinator, Suffolk County Economic Development and Planning; Brooke Oliveri, Asst. Director of Community Relations, 

Eastern Long Island Hospital; Bryan Valentin, Community Project Coordinator, Nassau Queens PPS; Cara Montesano, Dietitian, 

Stony Brook Medicine/Creating Healthy Schools and Communities; Carolann Foley, Director, Community Relations St. Joseph's 

http://www.nqpps.org/
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/2cd90cf437fe51f2682d50ab9/files/b51ae366-5ef5-4f03-ab97-feb15a9f7156/NASA_fliers2.pdf
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Hospital; Carolyn Scibelli, Account Manager, PSEG; Chris Hendriks, VP, Public & External Affairs, Catholic Health Services - Long 

Island; Damion Fray, Chief Operating Officer, Home Care IPA; Ellen Higgins, Program Coordinator, Suffolk County Department of 

Health Maternal Infant and Children's Health Center; Emily Rogan, Project Manager, CBO Planning Grant, Health and Welfare 

Council of Long Island; Esperanza Viera, Community Health Good, Samaritan Hospital; Gail Carlin Director, Community Relations, 

South Nassau Communities Hospital; Galal Alzokm, Director, Case Management, Pilgrim Psychiatric Center; Harriet Gourdine-

Adams, Chief Officer, Care Coordination, LIAAC/TriCare; Jake Yockel, Analyics Advisor, SAS; Janine Logan, Senior Director, 

Communications and Population Health, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Jason Homowitz, Population Health Partner, UCB; Jessica 

Cunningham, Office Coordinator, South Nassau Communities Hospital; Joe Lanzetta, Director of Planning & Community Health, 

Mercy Medical Center; Jon Max Egan, MSW Intern, Western Suffolk BOCES; Josue Alicea, SBCTCI Recruitment Coordinator, Stony 

Brook Medicine; Karen Beck, Quality Improvement, Association for Mental Health and Wellness; Karyn Kirschbaum, School Health 

Policy Coordinator, Western Suffolk BOCES; Kate Zummo, Director, Community Education, South Nassau Communities Hospital; 

Kim Whitehead, Communications Specialist, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Kymona Tracey, Manager, NYU Winthrop; Lesidet 

Salce, Community Relations, Occupational and Environmental Health, Northwell Health; Linda Mermelstein, Chief Deputy 

Commissioner, Suffolk County Department of Health; Lisa Benz-Scott, Director, Public Health Program, Stony Brook University; Lisa 

Zimmerman, Founder, Evolve Wellness; Lori Andrade, Chief Operating Officer, Health and Welfare Council of Long Island; Luis 

Valenzuela, Healthcare Advocate, Health Education Project/1199; Madlyn Makboulian, D & A Community Coordinator, Horizons 

Counseling and Education Center; Marguerite Smith, Project Manager, Shinnecock Nation; Mary Ellen McCrossen, Outreach 

Coordinator, St Catherine of Siena; Mary Emerton, DSRIP, Project Manager, CHSLI; Mary Saltz, Chief Clinical Integration Officer, 

Asst. Clinical Professor of Radiology, Stony Brook Medicine; Michele Gervat, Regional Director, American Heart Association; 

Pascale Fils-Aime, Community Engagement Assistant, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council; Patricia Gilroy, Manager, Community 

Benefit, Catholic Health Services - Long Island; Sasha Guillaume, Chief Executive Officer, Home Care IPA; Snober Lakhani, Manger, 

Nurse Family Partnership, Visiting Nurse Services of NY (Nassau); Stephanie Burke, Administration Manager, Suffolk Care 

Collaborative; Steven Albents, System Liaison, UCB; Stuart Vincent, Director, Public Relations, John T Mather Memorial Hospital; 

Sue Palo, Director Rehabilitation & Community Services, St Francis Hospital; Susan Vogell, Assistant Professor, Dental Hygiene, 

Farmingdale State College. 


